
 

2015 Rallies: 

4/17-4/19—Pine Grove, PA 

5/22-5.25—Centre Hall, PA 

6/19-6/21—Gilbert, PA 

7/17-7/19—Lebanon, PA 

8/21-8/23—Bloomsburg, PA 

9/11-9/13—Manheim, PA 

10/15-10/21—GEAR,  

Fletcher, NC 

11/6-8—Bethel, PA 
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 RECAP OF MAY 2015 RALLY AT CENTRE HALL 

 

We had another enjoyable Memorial Day weekend with Penn Coachmen at Centre 

Hall.  The weather cooperated beautifully for the weekend  -  cool nights and warm 

days; we couldn’t have asked for anything nicer!   

Most of the coaches arrived on Friday, and an ice cream social was held in conjunc-

tion with registration.  It was nice to gather around and catch up with friends. 

We jumped right into the fun with a frisbee tournament.  The wind would have 

slowed the process down, so the tournament was held inside.  Lots of competition.  

Dinner Friday night was a nice salad potluck.  There was a great selection of food 

and everyone enjoyed cookies and coffee before our semi-annual business meeting.  

Afterwards we had a few military stories and shared items that the servicemen 

brought.  What a nice part of history they shared.  Gary Cipa, Eric Britz and Karl 

Deardorff showed us the flag folding ceremony.  A nice way to start our Memorial 

Day weekend. 

Part of Saturday was spent playing bean bag baseball.  Four teams of 10 each started 

their fierce competition at 10:30 a.m.  They played two games and then broke for 

lunch before the playoff determined the champions.  Jim Lexa played under protest; 

but the scorekeeper’s ruling was final!   

Dinner at the Grange Hall was wonderful as usual.   

Our friends from the PA Coachmen group joined us for the entertainment of the 

night.  Rev. Geno Bartoletti, brother-in-law of Carol Becker, did a wonderful chalk 

talk for us and I believe everyone was amazed with his finished product.  The picture 

was raffled off and Phyllis and Eric Britz won! 
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Sunday morning. everyone enjoyed the pancakes and sausage breakfast our hosts put together for us.  Yummy! What a 

meal!. 

Breakfast was followed by a very nice church service that Louise Birett organized.  She had several servicemen, Ed 

Park, Gary Cipa, Bob Birett and Joe Thurston, tell us stories of their time in the service and/or some of their experi-

ences. It was nice to put faces with names. 

The golf chip tournament was underway by 1:30 p.m.  Everyone cheered each competitor on.  There were some very 

nice shots out there by both men and women.  Another good time! 

The Penn Coachmen Birthday Party began at 6:00 p.m.  Again, the hosts did a great job in making pasta, meatballs, 

sauce, salad and bread and butter.  

Some of he people brought in baby pictures of themselves and everyone got to vote on the cutest and who we thought 

they were.  Prizes were awarded for the most guessed correctly.    

Sue Cipa had each host decorate a table themed toward each month of the year.  The hosts read us some information 

regarding each month and then handed out birthday presents for each one at the table.  After everyone received a gift, 

we got to open them. We then sang Happy Birthday to us, and everyone enjoyed a cupcake!  What a nice celebration!  
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Sue Cipa and Phyllis Britz rounded out the night by awarding the prizes for all the games: 

Frisbee:    First Prize  -  Carolyn Rhoades Second Prize  -  Phyllis Britz 

Golf Chip  -  Men   First Prize  -  Wayne Watts  Second Prize  -  John Weber 

Golf Chip  -  Women   First Prize  -  Kathy Weber  Second Prize  -  Andria Lee 

Bean Bag Baseball  -  First Place: Barbara Zydorczyk (Captain), Mary Amos, Gwen Brown, Sally Thomas,  

     Carolyn Rhoades, Darrell Beers, Ron Becker, Glynn Caron,  

     Chuck Gardner and Bob Birett 

Bean Bag Baseball  -  Second Place: Ed Park (Captain), Sue Knorpp, Jim Lexa, Carol Becker, Joe Zeblisky,  

     Bruce Rhoades, Chester Soltys, Linda Carpenter, and Ruth Thurston 

Bean Bag Retriever Award:  Karen Robinson 

Cutest Baby Award:   Linda Carpenter 

Most Correct Baby Guesses Award: Barbara Zydorczyk 

Congratulations to all the winners and runners-up! 

Memorial Day morning, we gathered for a continental breakfast. Gary Cipa did his second annual military recogni-

tion. It is always nice to recognize the men and women who have served our country.  “All gave some, and some 

gave all.” 

We had three first time couples join us for the weekend:  Nadezda & David Good, Dawn & Burnie Nolt and Kathy 

& John Weber.  The Nolts & Webers joined Penn Coachmen before the weekend was through.  Be sure to make 

them feel welcome when you see them. 
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Thank you everyone for all your hard work.  A special thanks to our Rally Masters: Sue & Gary Cipa and all the 

hosts: Jim Lexa & Barb Arcati; Hal & Mary Amos, Dan & Barb Zydorczyk, Wayne & Harriet Watts, Eric & 

Phyllis Britz, Ron & Carol Becker, Vern & Faye Anderson, Eunice & Lew Smith, Diane & Bill Freed, Marilyn & 

Bill McLaughlin, and Kathy & Bill Rollins. 

Prayers go to Walter Sattazahn who was taken to the hospital Saturday night from camp.  He was finally released 

and drove his coach home Monday afternoon. He seems to be doing better.   

         

        Submitted by Sue Cipa 

***********************************************************************************

Law of Mechanical Repair:  After your hands become coated with grease, your nose will begin to itch and 

you’ll have to pee. 

 

Law of Gravity:  Any tool, nut, bolt, screw, when dropped, will roll to the least accessible place in the uni-

verse. 

 

Law of Probability:  The probability of being watched is directly proportional to the stupidity of your act. 

 

Law of Random Numbers:  If you dial a wrong number, you never get a busy signal; someone always answers. 

 

Variation Law:  If you change lines (or traffic lanes), the one you were in will always move faster than the one 

you are in now. 

 

Law of the Bath:  When the body is fully immersed in water, the telephone will ring.  

 

Law of Close Encounters: The probability of meeting someone you know INCREASES dramatically when 

you are with someone you don't want to be seen with.  

 

Law of the Result: When you try to prove to someone that a machine won't work, IT WILL!!!  
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REQUEST FROM THE EDITOR: 

In order to make forthcoming newsletters interesting, I would 

like to request your help by sending me any of the following 

throughout the year at lbirett@comcast.net: 

Vacation tidbits or advice 

Seeking items to purchase or items for sale 

Family news such as births, deaths, illnesses, prayer concerns, 
accomplishments, etc. 

Favorite recipes 

Motor home repair/upkeep advice 

Interesting stories or vignettes 

Out of the way places you have found to be of interest 

Special anniversary celebrations 

Members and former Penn Coachmen who are ill, have had sur-
gery, or have passed away 

Hobbies or craft how-tos 

Poems, stories, vignettes 

New camping gear/equipment you have learned about and 
where to purchase them 

Special camping experiences 

Funny pet stories 

Funny grandchildren stories or sayings 

Life on the road 

Interesting people you have met 
along the way 

Nature encounters 

Photos taken at rallies 

*******************************************************************************

Bill Rollins  -  Chronic back pain. 

Betty Moyer  -  Chronic neck pain. 

Joe Veneziale  -  Chronic leg pain and kidney failure. 

Ed Molinsky  -  Cancer treatments. 

John Breisch  -  Cancer treatments. 

Lorraine Shaak   -  Recovering from knee replacement surgery. 

Bill Freed  -  Cancer treatments. 

Diane Freed  -  Blood clots in lungs. 

Doris (Boozie) Henning  -  Dementia. 

Bill Pascoe  -  Cancer treatments. 

Stan Seyfried  -  Cancer treatments. 

Larry Troutman  - Recovering from knee replacement surgery. 

Patti Salzman  -  Complications from childhood polio. 

Jim Lexa  -  Heart problems. 

Walter Sattazahn  -  Pneumonia. 

Florence Vonada  -  Passed away in May 2015. 

 

******************************************************************************* 

THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS 

 . 

HOW MANY DO YOU REMEMBER? 

 

Head light dimmer switches on the floor. 

 

Ignition switches on the dashboard. 

 

Pant leg clips for bicycles without chain guards.  

 

Soldering irons you heat on a gas burner. 

 

Using hand signals for cars without turn signals..  
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A semi-annual membership meeting of the Penn Coachmen Chapter of FMCA was held on Friday, May 22, 2015, at 

the Grange Fairgrounds at Centre Hall, Pennsylvania with the following officers in attendance: 

 

 Ron Becker      President 
 Phyllis Britz      Executive Vice President 
 Carol Becker      Area Vice President  
 Wayne Dilliplaine     Area Vice President 
 Jim Lexa      Area Vice President 
 Larry Troutman     Area Vice President 
 Joe Thurston      Alternate National Director 

 Barbara Arcati      Recording Secretary 

 
Ron Becker opened the meeting at 7 PM.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said and an invocation was given prior to 

dinner just before this meeting.  First timers and guests were introduced before dinner.  They are:  John and Kathy 

West, Burnell and Dawn Nolt, David and Nadezda Good, Rev. and Mrs. Geno Bartoletti.  Ron certified that we had a 

quorum with 30 F members in attendance. 

 

Secretary’s Report: Ron Becker stated that the minutes of the November meeting are on the Penn Coachmen web page 

and also posted on the bulletin board here.  A motion was made by Bob Birett, seconded and approved to waive the 

reading of the minutes. 

Treasurer is absent - no report. 

Old Business: Phyllis Britz stated that the rallies for 2016 are posted and rally masters and hosts are needed.  A dis-

cussion was held about having a pre-rally for GEAR in September.  She has a committee to assist with reviewing the 

Rally Master Guidelines. 

Bob Birett recently spent time at FMCA headquarters in Cincinnati.  He is on the Finance Committee.  He talked 

about the amount of people needed to pull everything together for FMCA.  He also said that there is a campground on 

Round Bottom Road available to FMCA members to use for free for the first 2 nights. 

Bob also talked about the trailer.  We had a generous offer from an employee of a company to make repairs for free if 

materials supplied.  That company has since closed and we did not hear from the gentleman again.   

Ron Becker stated that Jim Landvater from  Jim’s Mobile RV Service and new owner of Sycamore Hills RV had con-

sented to look at our trailer when he comes to the Lebanon Rally for a seminar. 

New Business:  Ron Becker stated that we are camping with the Pennsylvania State Coachmen who are having a flea 

market and lunch tomorrow (Saturday) at 11:30 AM and to  please support them. 

Next year GEAR will be held at Lewisburg, West Virginia, October 5 – 9, 2016 and the following year  October  4 – 

8, 2017 also at Lewisburg, West Virginia. 

There being no further business to discuss, Gary Cipa made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was sec-

onded and approved. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM. 

        

       Submitted by Barbara Arcati, Recording Secretary 
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COMING SOON: 

June 3-7,2015  -  Great Lakes Area Rally, Goshen, IN 

June 25-28, 2015  -  Northwest Area Rally, North Bend, OR 

July 8-12, 2015  -  Northeast Area Rally—Essex Junction, VT 

July 29-August 1, 2015  -  FMCA’s 92nd Family Reunion, Madison,  WI 

September 29-October 3, 2015  -  Rocky Mountain Area Rally, Farmington,  NM 

October 7-11, 2015  -  South Central Area Rally , Conroe, TX 

October 14-18, 2015  -  Eastern Area Rally, Asheville, NC 

FMCA DOINGS 

Those known to be celebrating a birthday from May through June, 2015: 

********************************************************************************* 

   

 

 NOTE TO OUR NEW MEMBERS:  Please pro-

vide the editor with your birthday(s) - lbi-

May 4  Larry Troutman 

May 4  Betty Kessler 

May 8  Bob Birett 

May 9  Carol Becker 

May 9  Carol Kendzor 

May 11 Clark Van Buskirk 

May 13 Maryanna Hall 

May 16 Jim Strunk 

May 17 Carol Seyfried 

May 21 Stan Seyfried 

May 22 Ron Lee 

June 4  Priscilla Swetland 

June 5  Bernie Gilbert 

June 12 Shirley Lothert 

June 13 Nancy Breisch 

June 13 Karen Brandis 

*************************************************************** 

They Ask Why I Like Retirement !!!  
 
Question: How many days in a week?  

 

Answer: 6 Saturdays, 1 Sunday. 

 

 

Question: When is a retiree's bedtime? 

 

Answer: Three hours after he falls asleep on the 

couch. 


